
12. FESTIVALS AND EVENTS FUNDING DECISIONS 
 
 A report from Clare Quirke, Funding and Relationships Co-ordinator detailed the recommendations of 

the Festival and Events Subcommittee in respect of its consideration of recent funding applications. 
 
 In accordance with the Subcommittee’s recommendations, the Committee resolved: 
 
 1. That funding of $60,000 be allocated to the Christchurch Winter Carnival Trust from core 

funding. 
 
 2. That funding of $9,500 be allocated to the Christchurch Winter Carnival Trust from the 

Innovation Fund subject to the conditions set out in the report. 
 
 3. That core funding be declined for the proposed Canterbury Adventure Festival. 


